Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri.

Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Present

Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Not Present

Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner, Present

Bill Allen called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM and moved to accept the agenda as presented and pay bills. Brock seconded. Vote 2-0.

The Commission met with Larry Chamberlain, representing Pike County Memorial Hospital. Questions arose regarding hospital funding and possible future proposals.

The Commission met with Billy Orf, Road and Bridge Supervisor, regarding roads and projects. A recent issue has been addressed but a better solution is needed soon. County Road 41 has been temporarily repaired. County Road 301 is to be given attention soon and significant work has been done on County Road 300 after major issues since the rain event on 04/20/2025.

Emily Edgar, MoDOT, met with The Commission to discuss county concerns. Roads W & WW will get overlay, other projects are in the works, such as Rt. B Peno Bridge is planned to be replaced.

Sheriff Korte met with the Commission to report on a plan to donate a 2007 Chevrolet Impala to the Pike Lincoln Vo Tech Law Enforcement training program in exchange for ammunition that is obsolete in their program. Bill moved to accept the offer. Brock seconded the motion. Vote 2-0.

A question arose about the restrooms in the Courthouse. All restrooms in the Courthouse are available for use to the public, especially on jury selection days. The decision has been the same for a considerable time and continues to be the consensus of the Commission.

There being no other business before the County Commission, the meeting adjourned until May 1, 2025 at 9:00 AM.

Laura Stumbaugh

County Clerk

Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner

Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner

Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner